#### Journalism/Media

U.S. Army Heritage and Education Center 950 Soldiers Drive Carlisle Barracks, PA 17013-5021 15 Nov 2012

# JOURNALISM IN WORLD WAR II

A Working Bibliography of MHI Sources

## **CONTENTS**

General Sources.....p.1 Personal Experiences.....p.2 Specific Incidents/Locales.....p.4 Policy.....p.5 Other Special Aspects.....p.6

## **GENERAL SOURCES**

- Braestrup, Peter. <u>Battle Lines: Report of the Twentieth Century Fund Task Force on the Military and the Media</u>. NY: Priority, 1985. 178 p. PN4745.B73. WWII through Grenada; includes reprint of 1984 report of Sidle Panel.
- Casey, Jay H. "Keep 'Em Laughin': The Work of American Soldier Cartoonists during the World Wars." PhD dss, Houston, 2005. 304 p. D745.2.C37.
- Collier, Richard. Fighting Words: The War Correspondents of World War Two. NY: St. Martin's, 1989. 230 p. D798.C64.
- Desmond, Robert W. <u>Tides of War: World News Reporting, 1931-1945</u>. Iowa City, IA: UIA, 1984. 544 p. PN4784.F6.D474.
- Hanin, Eric M. "War on Our Minds: The American Mass Media in World War II." PhD dss, U Rochester, 1977. 311 p. D810.P85.U622Microfilm.
- Minear, Richard H. <u>Dr. Seuss Goes to War: The World War II Editorial Cartoons of Theodor Seuss</u> <u>Geisel</u>. NY: New Press, 1999. 272 p. D745.2.M56.
- Mott, Frank L., editor. Journalism in Wartime. Wash, DC: American Council on Public Affairs, 1943. 216 p. PN4724.J68.
- Paul, Christopher, & Kim, James J. <u>Reporters on the Battlefield: The Embedded Press System in</u> <u>Historical Context</u>. Santa Monica, CA: RAND, 2004. 150 p. PN4784.W37.P38.

Pulwers, Jack E. <u>The Press of Battle: The GI Reporter and the American People; The Story of Combat</u> <u>Correspondents, Information and News—Fighting, Sighting, and Writing of World War II.</u> Raleigh, NC: Ivy House, 2003. 846 p. D799.U6.P84.

Reporting World War II. 2 vols. NY: Library of America, 1995. D799.U6.R46.

- Thompson, Matthew A. "Information Wars: The Government, the Military, the Media and the People, 1941-1991." PhD dss, Rice, 2000. 601 p. P96.W35.T56. See Chap. 2.
- U.S. War Correspondents Reunion & Remembrance Comm. <u>R & R, Oct 7, 1995</u>. Pamphlet, 1955. 30 p. PN4848.U56. Chiefly photos
- Voss, Frederick S. <u>Reporting the War: The Journalistic Coverage of WWII</u>. Wash, DC: Smithsonian, 1994. 218 p. D798.V67.
- Weithas, Art. <u>Close to Glory: The Untold Stories of WWII by... Yank Magazine Correspondents</u>. Austin, TX: Eakin, 1991. 288 p. D769.2.C57.

#### PERSONAL EXPERIENCES

- <u>Army Navy Journal</u> (21 Apr 1945): p. 1055. Per. Article on Ernie Pyle's death notes that 23 US war correspondents died in service.
- <u>Army Navy Register</u> (21 Apr 1945): p. 7. Per. Lists correspondents who died in active service.
- Bernstein, Mark, & Lubertozzi, Alex. <u>World War II on the Air: Edward R. Murrow and the Broadcasts</u> <u>that Riveted a Nation</u>. Naperville, IL: Sourcebooks MediaFusion, 2003. 284 p. D799.U6.B48.
- Booker, Edna Le. <u>News is My Job: A Correspondent in War-Torn China</u>. NY: Macmillan, 1941. 375 p. DS774.B6.
- Bradley, Holbrook. <u>War Correspondent: From D-Day to the Elbe.</u> NY: iUniverse, 2007. 192 p. D811.5.B695.
- Dorman, A. "Reflections on the Human Legacy of War: Martha Gellhorn in Europe, 1943-1945." In <u>World War II: Variants and Visions</u>. Collingdale, PA: Diane, 1999. pp. 113-24.
   D743.A1.W67.
   Colliers correspondent & postwar writer and novelist.

Dunn, William J. <u>Pacific Microphone</u>. College Station: TX A&M , 1988. 399 p. D799.P16.D86. Memoirs of CBS radio reporter.

- Gay, Timothy M. <u>Assignment to Hell: The War against Nazi Germany with Correspondents Walter</u> <u>Cronkite, Andy Rooney, A.J. Liebling, Homer Bigart, and Hal Boyle</u>. NY: NAL Caliber, 2012. 508 p. D799.U6G39.
- Gelhorn, Martha. <u>A Stricken Field</u>. Chicago: U Chicago, 2011. 314 p. PS3513.E46.S87. Autobiographical novel.
- Hadley, Arthur T. <u>Heads or Tails: A Life of Random Luck and Risky Choices: A Memoir</u>. NY: Glitterati, 2007. 232 p. PS3515.A22.H23.
- Harsch, Joseph C. <u>At the Hinge of History: A Reporter's Story</u>. Athens, GA: U GA, 1993. 267 p. PN4874.H27.A3.
- Hastings, Max. Going to the Wars. London: Pan, 2001. 399 p. PN5123.H37.A3.
- Kershaw, Alex. "Story of a Lifetime." <u>World War II</u> (May/Jun 2012): pp. 26-39. Per. Experiences in France of Robert Capa, Ernie Pyle & Ernest Hemingway.
- Liebling, Abbott J. <u>Liebling's War: World War II Dispatches of...</u> Albuquerque, NM: U NM, 2010. 272 p. D799.U6.L52.
- MacVane, John. On the Air in World War II. NY: Morrow, 1979. 384 p. D756.3.M32.
- Malaparte, Curzio. <u>The Volga Rises in Europe</u>. London: Redman, 1957. 281 p. D811.5.M2518. Italian journalist in USSR.
- Martin, Ralph G. The GI War, 1941-1945. Boston: Little, Brown, 1967. 402 p. D811.M3455.
- Mitgang, Herbert. <u>Newsmen in Khaki: Tales of a World War II Soldier Correspondent</u>. NY: Taylor Trade, 2006. 179 p. D799.U6.M58.
- Murrow, Edward R. <u>This is London</u>. [Edited by Elmer Davis] NY: Simon & Schuster, 1941. 237 p. D760.8.L7.M8.
- Mydans, Carl. <u>More Than Meets the Eye</u>. NY: Harper, 1959. 310 p. PN4874.M94A3. <u>Life</u> magazine photographer.
- Oldfield, Barney. <u>Never a Shot in Anger</u>. 2d ed. Santa Barbara, CA: Capra, 1989. 334 p. D799.U6.O42. By PR Officer, WWII, ETO.
- Orwell, George. Orwell, the War Commentaries. NY: Pantheon, 1985. 253 p. D799.G7.O79.
- Ottley, Roi. <u>Roi Ottley's World War II: The Lost Diary of an African American Journalist</u>. Lawrence, KS: UKS, 2011. 199 p. D811.5.088.
- Rooney, Andy. "The War Correspondent..." [Interview with Donald L. Miller] World War II (Apr 2007): pp. 36-43. Per.

- Rose, John R. "When Reality was Surreal: Lee Miller's World War II War Correspondence for Vogue." MA thesis, U NO TX, 2003. 125 p. D810.P4.R67.
- Seib, Philip M. <u>Broadcasts from the Blitz: How Edward R. Murrow Helped Lead America into War</u>. Wash, DC: Potomac, 2006. 209 p. D799.U6.S45.

Sevareid, Eric. Not So Wild a Dream. NY: Knopf, 1946. 516 p. PN4874.S43.A3.

- Shute, Nancy. "View from the Front." <u>World War II</u> (Jan/Feb 2008): pp. 60-65. Per. Primarily about Martha Gelhorn.
- Smith, Robert F. <u>Edward R. Murrow, the War Years</u>. Kalamazoo, MI: New Issues, 1978. 156 p. PH4874.M89.S58.
- Smith, Wilda M. <u>The Wars of Peggy Hull: The Life and Times of a War Correspondent</u>. El Paso, TX: TX Western, 1991. 305 p. PN4874.H84.S64.
- Wagner, Lilya. <u>Women War Correspondents of World War II</u>. NY: Greenwood, 1989. 175 p. D799.U6.W34.
  18 women selected for a chapter each, plus lists of all in appendices.
- Weller, George. <u>Weller's War: A Legendary Foreign Correspondent's Saga of World War II on Five</u> <u>Continents</u>. [Edited by Anthony Weller] NY: Crown, 2009. 644 p. D799.U6.W45.
- Whitehead, Don. <u>Combat Reporter: Don Whitehead's World War II Diary and Memoirs</u>. [Edited by John B. Romeiser] NY: Fordham, 2006. 236 p. D811.5.W55.

#### See also:

-Bibliographies on Ernie Pyle & Bill Mauldin in Biographies.

## SPECIFIC INCIDENTS/LOCALES

Byers, Catherine P. "Reporting Wartime Germany: Perceptions of American Journalists in Berlin, 1939-1941." PhD dss, Ball State, 1986. 233 p. D799.G3.B93.

Greenwall, H. J. When France Fell. London: Wingate, 1958. 188 p. D811.5.G7.

Gunther, John. <u>D Day</u>. NY: Harper, 1944. 276 p. D811.5.G45.

Hollister, Paul. From Pearl Harbor into Tokyo: The Story as Told by War Correspondents on the Air; the Documented Broadcasts of the War in the Pacific as They Were Transmitted by CBS throughout America and the World. NY: CBS, 1945. 312 p. D767.C6.

Lewis, Boyd. "Sortie to Reims: The Inside Story of a Controversial 'Scoop."" <u>Army</u> (Jun 1975): pp. 28-31 & 34-37. Per. False alarm for German surrender.

McIntosh, Al. <u>Selected Chaff: The Wartime Columns of Al McIntosh, 1941-1945</u>. St. Paul, MN: Zenith, 2007. 272 p. D769.85.M61.R63.M35. From the Rock County Star Herald, Luverne, Minnesota.

- Quetchenbach, Raymond. "The Leyte Landing and the Japanese Controlled Press." <u>Leyte-Samar Studies</u> (No 2, 1977): pp. 42-51. Per.
- Sawyer, Bickford E., Jr. "The Normandy Campaign from Military and Press Sources." MA Thesis, U MO, 1957. 222 p. D756.5.N6.S28. Compares & analyzes official campaign history against civilian press syndicates' accounts & those of 3 noted journalists.
- Snyder, Louis L. <u>Masterpieces of War Reporting: The Great Moments of World War II</u>. NY: Messner, 1962. D744.S55.
- Williams, Wythe. <u>Secret Sources: The Story Behind Some Famous Scoops</u>. Chicago: Ziff-Davis, 1943. 326 p. D744.W53.

## **POLICY**

- Allied Forces. Supreme Headquarters. <u>A History of Field Press Censorship in SHAEF World War II</u>. Report, SHAEF, 1945? and later reproduced in NJ, 1953? 123 p. D798.A52.
- . "History of United States and Supreme Headquarters, AEF, Press Censorship in the European Theater of Operations, 1942-1945." Typescript, Jul 1945. 312 p. in two parts. D799.U6.H56.
- \_\_\_\_\_. <u>Regulations for War Correspondents Accompanying AEF in the Field, 1944</u>. Pocket booklet, England, 1944. 24 p. D798.A44.
- Allied Forces. <u>Manual for the Control of German Information Services</u>. Pamphlet, 12 May 1945. 210 p. DD257.2.M36.
- "Army News Policy." <u>Army Navy Register</u> (8 Apr 1944): p. 9. Per. Letter from Army PR Director explaining delays in release of info on 3 incidents" Patton soldier-slapping; Bari Harbor air attack; friendly fire on US troop carriers over Sicily.
- Forde, H.M. "Strategic Censorship in World War II." Military Review (Sep 1948): pp. 33-36. Per.
- Pogue, Forrest C. <u>The Supreme Command</u>. Wash, DC: CMH, 1954. pp. 519-28. D769.A533v3pt4. SHAEF and press, Jun 1944-May 1945.

- U.S. War Dept. <u>Military Intelligence, Counterintelligence: Field Manual 30-25</u>, dated Feb 1940. With 2 changes. pp. 14-16. MilPub-FM.
- . <u>Regulations for Correspondents Accompanying U.S. Army Forces in the Field: FM 30-26</u>, dated Jan 1942. With 3 changes. 18 p. MilPub-FM.
- U.S. War Department. Bureau of Public Relations. Continental Liaison Branch. <u>Policy Book for Army</u> <u>Public Relations Officers. April, 1943</u>. s.l., s.n., 27 p. UH703.U55.

#### **OTHER SPECIAL ASPECTS**

- Allen, Ann. "The News Media and the Women's Army Auxiliary Corps: Protagonists for a Cause." <u>Military Affairs</u> (Apr 1986): pp. 77-83. Per. Analyzes media coverage of first women in uniform, 1942-43.
- Bromber, Katrin. "Correcting their Perspective: Out-of-Area Deployment and the Swahili Military Press in World War II." In <u>The World in World Wars: Experiences, Perceptions and Perspectives from</u> <u>Africa and Asia</u>. Boston: Brill, 2010. pp. 277-98. D521.W68.
- Maslowski, Peter. <u>Armed With Cameras: The American Military Photographers of WWII</u>. NY: Macmillan, 1993. 403 p. D810.P4.M37.
- Mullenix, J.C. "Freedom of the Press in Time of War." Student paper, School of Foreign Service, Georgetown , 1942. 55 p. Z659.M84.
- Powley, A.E. <u>Broadcast from the Front: Canadian Radio Overseas in the Second World War</u>. Toronto, Canada: Hakkert, 1975. 189 p. D786.15.P6.
- Steele, Richard W. "The Great Debate: Roosevelt, the Media and the Coming of the War, 1940-1941." Journal of Military History (Jun 1984): pp. 69-92. Per.
- Sweeney, Michael S. <u>The Military and the Press: An Uneasy Truce</u>. Evanston, IL: Northwestern, 2006.
  297 p. PN4784.W37.S94.
  See Chap. 3, "A Free and Patriotic Press: Journalists and the Home Front in World War II" and Chap. 4 "On the Team: Reporting, and Supporting, World War II."
- . <u>Secrets of Victory: The Office of Censorship and the American Press and Radio in World</u> <u>War II.</u> Chapel Hill, NC: U NC, 2001. 274 p. D799.U6.S943.
- Union Jack: A Scrapbook: British Forces' Newspapers, 1939-1945. London: HMSO, 1989. 256 p. D799.G7.U54.
- U.S. Army. 6233<sup>rd</sup> Stars and Stripes Detachment. <u>6233<sup>rd</sup> Stars & Stripes Detachment: Souvenir</u> <u>Yearbook, 1945-1946</u>. US: By the Detachment, 1946. 15 p. #2101-6233SS.1946.